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 SUPERINTENDENT'S MESSAGE

SVCS MISSION/VISION
Mission: We empower students through education.
Vision: We embrace a culture of respect and support that allows every student to recognize 
their worth, realize their purpose, cultivate their passions and achieve their ultimate potential.

A Kinder World Takes All of Us

SStockbridgetockbridge  VValleyalley
CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT NEWSLETTER

Dear SVCS Families and Community, 

Throughout these unprecedented times 
the Stockbridge Valley school and 
community continue to stay focused on 
providing a safe learning environment 
for all students.  We recognize in-person 
learning is the most beneficial learning 
environment and strive to provide both strong 
academic and extracurricular programs for all 
students, “When you educate one person you can 
change a life, when you educate many you can 
change the world.”- Shai Reshef

COMMUNITY SUPPORT  
S.V.C.S. is fortunate to be the beneficiary of 
continued generosity from our community 
partners.  I would like to recognize and thank 
Tucker and Colin Ray from Ray Bros BBQ for 
selecting the SVCS Student Council to receive the 
proceeds of their annual charity golf tournament 
this year.  This year's golf tournament raised a 
total of $5,325.00 for our students.  

UPCOMING VOTES  
On Tuesday, March 8, 2022 we will 
be proposing the purchase of one 
large school bus and one four-
wheel drive maintenance truck w/
plow.  These will replace Bus #106, 
(2011 bus with 76,384 miles) and 

a Maintenance truck (2007 with 
27,036 miles).  Regular replacement 

of buses and school vehicles over the past 
few years has allowed the district to reduce its 
maintenance costs, thus creating significant 
savings for district taxpayers. A Public Hearing 
will be on March 1, 2022 at 6 p.m. in the 
school library.    

On Tuesday, May 17, 2022 we will hold our 
annual school budget vote for the 2022-23 
school year.  Every year we review each line of our 
budget and assess the current needs of our district.  
Along with the school budget vote, community 
members will also have the opportunity to vote 
for school board members. There are two seats up 
for reelection this year. If you are interested in 
serving on the school board, petitions will be 
available in the District Office from March 18 
through April 18.  If you have questions, please 
contact Pam Mennig at 315-495-4400.

CAPITAL BUILDING PROJECT
In 1998 we built our beautiful new school. This 
year our building will be 24 years old.  Through 

Continued on next page
Thank you Ray Brothers BBQ



Page 2 • February 2022           Stockbridge Valley Central School District          Newsletter 

DISTRICT NEWS

continued long-term facilities and fiscal planning, 
we have been able to maintain a safe, dependable, 
and positive learning environment for our 
students and community.  In January, our BOE 
Facilities Committee, Mrs. Lamb, and myself 
met with King and King Architects to explore 
the possibility of a new Capital Project.  Capital 
Projects are essential to ensuring our facilities 
remain up to date and provide the best learning 
environment possible.  This project would be 
focused on making necessary repairs and upgrades 

to our facility that will continue to provide a 
strong educational foundation for our students.  

Please know, if there is anything that we can do to 
assist you throughout the year, feel free to contact 
us or stop in to see us - our door is always open. 

Thank you for your continued support.

Sincerely, 
Corey Graves
Superintendent of Schools

TWO SEATS OPEN FOR SVCS BOARD OF EDUCATION

Petitions will be available from 
March 18, 2022 – April 18, 2022 

in the District Office between the hours of 
8:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. 

Vote will be held on Tuesday, May 17, 2022
Terms begin July 1, 2022



February 2022 • Page 3Stockbridge Valley Central School District           Newsletter 

JUNIOR/SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL NEWS

MESSAGE FROM THE 7-12 PRINCIPAL
Hello Stockbridge Valley Families,

WHAT DOES THE NEW 
YEAR MEAN?   
A fresh start, new beginnings, 
recommitting to goals? Here at 
Stockbridge Valley, we are focusing on 
an optimistic 2022. We hope for a year 
of positivity and normalcy. Events such as 
Prom, Senior Night, Honor Society Inductions, 
field trips, etc., are back and in full capacity, and I 
look forward to celebrating our students with you!

ACADEMIC POLICY 
After a hiatus last year, due to COVID and remote 
learning, we have brought back our Academic 
Policy. For all students, our priority is their 
academics and overall well-being. With both of 
these in mind, we create the Academic Eligibility 
list. If a student fails one or more courses at the five-
week mark or the end of the marking period, they 
are automatically placed on the list. Once a student 
is added to the list, they must get three blue passes 
a week stating they received extra help where it is 
needed. Any high school teacher can give students a 
blue pass.

As long as we see students are making a good 
effort, they will continue to be eligible 

for all clubs, activities, and sports. Mrs. 
Gleason and I meet with each student 
individually the first time they are on the 
list to go over the policy and check-in. 
Our goal is to see the list dwindle more 

and more each marking period. I update 
the list every five weeks when the teachers 

submit grades.

WHAT IF A STUDENT IS PASSING 
BEFORE FIVE WEEKS HAVE 
PASSED?   
They are still required to get blue passes from their 
teacher stating they are passing but do not have to 
stay for extra help. We want to track all students for 
the full five weeks to ensure their grades do not slide 
back down below 65.

As always, thank you for your continued support 
of your child(ren) and our school. If you have 
any questions or concerns, please reach out to me 
anytime, asmith@stockbridgevalley.org, or call 
315-495-4450.

Sincerely,
Mrs. Smith
7-12 Principal

SPELLING BEE 2021-22

Congratulations to this year's 
Spelling Bee Champs!
First Place: 
Elizabeth Shaver, 8th grader
Second Place: 
Anna Baker, 6th grader
Third Place: 
Abby Jantzi, 8th grader
Fourth Place: 
Liam Plasse, 6th grader

Elizabeth Shaver L to R: Elizabeth Shaver, Anna Baker, Abby Jantzi and Liam Plasse



JUNIOR/SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL NEWS

NATIONAL HONOR SOCIETIES

Congratulations to the newest Honor Society and National Junior Honor Society members who were 
recognized at the annual Honor Society induction ceremony on January 27, 2022. 

National Honor Society Inductees: Amanda Brown, Rowan Cady, Connor Clark, Charles Cross, Tristan 
Ellerbruch, Ava Genge, Sarah Hofmeister, Benjamin Jantzi, Myah LaFave, Riley LaLonde, Abigail Reed, Abigail 
Smith, and Devin Smith. 

National Junior Honor Society Inductees: Esther Claxton, Rebekah Cullen, Evan Ellerbruch, Abigail Jantzi, 
Dylan LaFave, Elizabeth Shaver, Anthony Shaw, Lilly Stevens, and Mallory Tysco 
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HIGH HONOR	
Anna Baker
Christian Bigness
Logan Cady
Serenity Chapin
Chance Craft
Jayden Croniser
Sean Franklin-Whaley
Collin Hartle
Aven Hofmeyer
Ernest Moot
Liam Plasse
David Smith
Jasmine Springer
Maiya Trew
Daniela Voyku

HONOR
Kiernan Berger
David Bonvicino
Madison Divens
Teagan Grow
Tristen Hatch
Aniya Marshall-Arce
Nathan Shaw
Mason Tucker

HIGH HONOR	
Lyla Cross
Greggory Eddy
Alyssa Fisher
Thomas Jones
Aspen Tucci
 
HONOR
Aliya Bartlett
Anna Beecher
Nevaeh Bingel
Alexander Cullen

BethAnn Mason
DeLilah McEathron
James Peterson
Daniel Voyku
Cade Zaleski

HIGH HONOR		
Esther Claxton
Rebekah Cullen
Gabrielle Davis
Evan Ellerbruch
Rileigh Fuller
Abigail Jantzi
Maria Josephs
Nathanyel Lumbrazo
Ameera Panebianco
Elizabeth Shaver
Kiley Snow
Mallory Tysco

HONOR
Tryston Elford
Hayden Grow
Landen Highers
Lilly Stevens
DaShaun VanPatten
Olivia Waldron

HIGH HONOR		
Hailey Beecher
Marlie Brummer
Levi Claxton
Wyatt Douthit
Jadalyn George
Madison Greene
Madison Hartle
Marilyn Jones
Emily Mobbs
Anthony Shaw

HONOR
Kendra Genge
Serena Keville
Braden Renner
Hannah Sherman
Natalya Voyku

HIGH HONOR		
Mary Beecher
Summer Boronow
Edward DeMenezes
Elizabeth Dungey
Abigail Fisher
Lily Kiehn
Siena Marzan
Madison Nolley
Nicholas Smith
Sophia Stevens

HONOR
Ella Bonvicino
Logan Brown
Rebekah Carey
Jack Cross
Dylan Nazel
Joseph Pizzuto
Austin Zaleski

HIGH HONOR		
Amanda Brown
Rowan Cady
Connor Clark
Hannah Claxton
Charles Cross
Tristan Ellerbruch
Ava Genge
Nicholas Hofmeister
Benjamin Jantzi
Scott Josephs
Myah LaFave

Riley LaLonde
Alexis Mazzye
Mya Morris
Abigail Reed
Jayce Rood
Abigail Smith
Devin Smith

HONOR
Keegan Byron
Dylin Crowley
Seth McHugh
Eleis Roark

HIGH HONOR		
Hailey Bernet
Grace Bump
Shirley Coe
Alyssa Enslow
Brooke Gillespie
Sarah Hofmeister
Jillian Jacobs
Nina Madill
Rachel Mennig
Lisa Powless
Nevaeh Randel
Emma Sanford
Alexander Smith
Devin Smith
Ethan Smith
Ashley Wilson

HONOR
William Douthit
Reilly Gardner
Leo Jayson
Samantha Jenkins
Dylan Skellham
Alexandra Spring
Robert Wagner
Devyn Wooden

6TH GRADE

SVCS HONOR ROLL - NOVEMBER 2021

7TH GRADE

8TH GRADE

9TH GRADE

10TH GRADE

11TH GRADE

12TH GRADE
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Hello FFA friends! We would like to give a big 
thank you to all of the families who bought 

products in our apple & mum fall fundraiser and citrus, 
cookie dough, cheese & sausage and poinsettias winter 
fundraiser this year! If you would like to purchase any 
maple syrup it is available year round online at the 
SVCS website under Jr. Sr High/ Clubs and Activities/
FFA store or by contacting the SVCS Business Office. 
The horticulture class is gearing up to start planting in 
the greenhouse to have hanging baskets, bedding plants 
and vegetables for our Spring Plant Sale. Keep an eye 
on our school website and our social media for more 
information on the opening of the greenhouse in May.

We love it when we 
can get our members 
in person and hands 
on. We were able 
to hold our District 
5 FFA Junior High 
Workshop on 
December 5 with 
over 60 6-8 graders 
from Stockbridge 
Valley, Madison, VVS, 
Waterville, Fonda 
Fultonville, and 
Herkimer. Students learned about nonverbal and verbal 
communication along with professionalism and how 
to work as a team. We recently had our annual winter 
weekend up at Camp Oswegatchie on January 5-7. 
There were lots of fun activities like sledding, snowball 
fights, fun FFA challenges, and much more.  

As we look to the future we are excited to have the 
following events coming up. On February 5, members 
will compete in Leadership Development Event contests 
where students get to choose a competition and compete 
to qualify for sub-state, states then nationals level 
contests. The Alumni Quarter Auction will be held 
on February 12. For those of you who don't know, 
the Quarter Auction is a fundraiser we do when local 
businesses and people donate auction items anywhere 
from a self-care basket to a gift certificate or even a new 
pair of boots to be won for as little as a quarter. We hope 
you can join us for a fun evening for the whole family!

Respectfully submitted,
Austin Zaleski 
Sr. High FFA Print Reporter

In Art Club, we are learning how to knit and crochet. The high school Art Club and several elementary students 
have been learning these lifelong skills. We have been arting together after school and everyone is helping each 

other to be successful. If anyone would like to 
donate knitting needles, crochet hooks, or yarn 
so that the students will have more materials to 
use, we would really appreciate it! 

Mrs. Thomas, Art Teacher

Note: Knitting needles and crochet hooks would 
have to be dropped off at school, they are not 
permitted on buses.

ART CLUB

FFA NEWS



ELEMENTARY SCHOOL NEWS

Greetings from the Elementary Office!

We hope that you are staying warm 
this winter season and enjoying all 

that winter has to offer in Central New 
York. This year we have been committed to 
return to as “traditional” a year as possible 
while still prioritizing student and staff 
health, safety, and well-being.  Thank you 
for your continued partnership in making this a 
reality.

In December, we saw the return of three of our favorite 
activities around this time of year.  First, we had an 
in-person book fair to give students and families 
an opportunity to shop for books for the holiday 
season.  Thank you Mrs. Grogan, our library media 
specialist, for organizing it.  Second, our students 
shopped for presents for family members in our 
P.T.S.O. Elf Shoppe.  Thanks to the P.T.S.O. and the 
parent volunteers who helped our children shop.  They 
couldn’t wait to bring the gifts home to share.  Last, 
our Elementary Winter Concert was held in-person.  
Students were excited to perform for family members 
on our snowy concert night.  Thank you to Sophia 
Wright, Instrumental music teacher, and the entire 
elementary faculty and staff for making this night a 
success.

Our elementary students have also been participating 
in a variety of afterschool activities.  Fifth and sixth 
graders have been enjoying a variety of intramural 
sports with Mrs. Bingel and Mr. Eanniello on Tuesdays 
and Thursdays.  The next session for intramurals will 
begin in March.  Third, fourth and fifth grade students 
have had the opportunity to participate in yoga club 
on Wednesdays with Ms. Getman.  This new club has 
been a lot of fun!  Mrs. Grogan has been leading the 
library club after school as well for fourth, fifth, and 
sixth grade students.  During library club, students are 
able to participate in a variety of literacy and STEAM 
activities.  Sixth graders continue to actively participate 
in FFA as well with Mrs. Smith and Mrs. Waldron.  
Some even had the opportunity to participate in 
Winter Weekend at Camp Oswegatchie and had a 
blast!

Our students at Stockbridge Valley have many 
opportunities to shine both in and out of the 
classrooms.  We look forward to the continued 
return of more of our fun activities and 
celebrations as the year progresses.

Staff from Madison-Oneida BOCES will be on 
hand Thursday, February 17 for Pre-K registration. 

Any child that will be 4 years old on or before 
December 1, 2022 is eligible to register for pre-k. 
This is an excellent opportunity for your child! More 
details will come soon! Please contact Madison-Oneida 
BOCES with any questions prior to registration at 
315-361-5902.

Kindergarten registration will take place February 
28 -  March 4. Any child that will be 5 years old on 
or before December 1, 2022 is eligible to register for 
kindergarten. Even if your child is currently a Pre-K 
student at Stockbridge Valley, they must still be 
registered for kindergarten. If your child is in Pre-K 
at this time, a registration packet will be sent home 
with them. If you would like a registration packet for 
kindergarten and your child is not currently in the 
Pre-K program, you are welcome to print one from our 
website at https://www.stockbridgevalley.org/Page/1600 
or call the elementary office at 315-495-4550 and we 
will be happy to send one to you. 

Sincerely,
Mrs. Suber
Elementary Principal
315-495-4550

MESSAGE FROM THE K-6 PRINCIPAL
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Many third, fourth and fifth grade 
students have signed up for 

yoga club after school on Wednesdays!  
Students learn breathing techniques 
and yoga poses.  Each session starts 
with a warm up and then includes 
a combination of standing poses, 
inversions, backbends, forward bends 
and relaxation.  Students work on 
getting stronger, balancing, and 
learning breathing techniques.  The 
goal of the club is to help students 
manage stress, have fun and hopefully 
apply some of what they learn to their lives.  

Ms. Getman
Yoga Club Advisor

YOGA CLUB

Kindergarten has been very busy recently. During the 
Christmas season students got the chance to visit the 

Elf  Shoppe, where they purchased gifts that they chose for 
members of their families. Students also had a painting party 
and a Polar Express themed day. At the painting party the 
students got to bring in one family member to help them 
paint a Christmas themed image that the students chose. On 
Polar Express day the kindergarteners wore pajamas to school, 
boarded the “Polar Express” with their ticket, enjoyed hot 
chocolate, read the book “The Polar Express”, and then watched 
the movie. The students are looking forward to going sledding 
now that there is enough snow on the ground.

Kindergarten students have also 
been learning a lot recently! 
The students have learned all 
about the numbers 0-10. They 
have been learning about the 
letters in our alphabet. They are 
now sounding out words, and 
reading pattern books, as well as 
their Popcorn words.

Mrs. Kramer
Mrs. Peto
Ms. Schneider
Kindergarten Teachers

KINDERGARTEN KUDOS
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January 10 is National 4th Graders Day... 
who knew?! We just found this out this year 

and used the opportunity to make the day 
fun for our class. We set a timer and every 40 
minutes we played a 'Minute to Win it' game. 
Games included sticking marshmallows to our 
face, using our face muscles to get an Oreo 
into our mouth, cup stacking, and more. We 
all had a great day celebrating the awesome 
4th graders that we are! 

Mrs. Laraby
4th Grade Teacher

NATIONAL 4TH GRADERS DAY

5TH GRADE FOCUSES ON READING

Fifth grade students have been reading nonfiction books and 
articles.  As students read they are learning new information and 

exploring text structures and features. They are now using what they 
have learned about reading nonfiction to research a topic related to 
the solar system. They are taking notes and will be citing their sources. 
By the end of the unit they will create an interesting nonfiction article 
or report to share with their classmates, families and friends.  

Ms. Getman
Mrs. Wright
5th Grade Teachers
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Staff from Madison-Oneida BOCES will be 
on hand Thursday, February 17 for Pre-K 
registration. 

Any child that will be 4 years old on or before 
December 1, 2022 is eligible to register for 
pre-k. 

This is an excellent opportunity for your child! 
More details will come soon! Please contact 
Madison-Oneida BOCES with any questions 
prior to registration at 315-361-5902.

PRE-K REGISTRATION - FEBRUARY 17
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Any child that will be 5 years old on or before December 1, 2022 is 
eligible to register for kindergarten. Even if your child is currently a 
Pre-K student at Stockbridge Valley, they must still be registered for 
kindergarten. If your child is in Pre-K at this time, a registration packet 
will be sent home with them. If you would like a registration packet 
for kindergarten and your child is not currently in the Pre-K program, 
you are welcome to print one from our website at https://www.
stockbridgevalley.org/Page/1600 or call the elementary office at 315-
495-4550 and we will be happy to send one to you. 

KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION
FEBRUARY 28 - MARCH 4



GUIDANCE OFFICE
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Dealing with Quarantine after Exposure to 
COVID-19

Staying home and away from others after having 
close contact with someone who has tested positive 
for COVID-19 can be stressful, boring, frustrating, 
and scary for us and our children.It can also affect our 
mental health. However, it is necessary to do so to slow 
the spread of the virus within the community. The 
good news is, we have now learned some ways to better 
prepare for and cope with these disruptions. 

Here are five tips for coping through a quarantine 
period: 

1.	 Develop a plan before you need it. If you 
haven’t come up with a quarantine plan yet, 
now is the time. Plans allow us to feel a sense 

	 of control and ease our stress. Plan for seven to 
10 days at home.

• 	 If possible, for your family, keep two weeks worth 
of non-perishable food items in your pantry, and 
make sure that any prescriptions you take will last 
that long, too.

•	 Keep a supply of gloves, antibacterial wipes, 
cleaning products, masks and tissues on hand.

•	 Make sure that you have a thermometer and an 
over-the-counter fever reducer.

•	 Discuss a support plan with local friends or family 
members, should one household need the other to 
drop supplies and groceries on the porch.

•	 Help your kids come up with a plan for 
completing schoolwork. This may involve talking 
to their teachers and school staff.

•	 You can also encourage your kids to get the phone 
numbers or contact information for their friends 
or their parents so that they can stay in touch if 
sent home.

2.	 Talk to your doctor. Your physician can confirm 
the currently recommended length of time to 
quarantine and provide directions for you to 
follow should you become symptomatic.

3.	 Maintain your routine. When so much is out 
of our control, taking charge of our schedule 
can be helpful. Continuing your daily routine 
as much as possible can keep you grounded in a 
stressful time. This includes:

•	 Going to bed and getting up at the same time you 
normally do.

•	 Working, studying and eating at the usual times.

•	 Getting dressed and leaving your bedroom; if 
possible, do school and work outside of the 
bedroom so that you do not disrupt your sleep 
patterns.

•	 Building in rest time for everyone for creative, 
relaxation, or physical activities.

•	 Limiting the use of screens outside of work and 
school.

4.	 Keep morale up. This situation is temporary, 
and children can learn a lot about dealing with 
these difficult times as you demonstrate your 
own skills. To help keep morale up:

•	 Keep in touch with family and friends via phone, 
email, or social media. Your kids will also benefit 
from keeping in touch with friends through 
technology.

•	 Move your body regularly: exercise has been 
proven to reduce stress and depression.

•	 Answer children’s questions in a positive and 
	 age-appropriate manner.

•	 Spend time outside as much as the weather allows.

•	 Come up with special at-home family activities 
that you wouldn’t normally be able to do…and do 
them! Have your kids help you come up with new 
ideas.

MESSAGE FROM CASSANDRA GLEASON K-12 COUNSELOR



GUIDANCE OFFICE
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5.	 Maintain (or develop) healthy habits.

•	 In addition to exercising, make sure everyone is 
drinking enough water and eating healthy foods.

•	 Read instead of spending time on screens.

•	 Check-in with each other.

•	 Get as much sleep as you can.

A quarantine period allows us to take extra time for 
self-care, so take advantage; once you can be back out 
in the world, keep those habits going!

With planning, positivity and a little creativity, 
quarantine can be tolerable, and quite possibly better 
than you imagined!

(Retrieved from onoursleeves.org)

Things will be picking up quickly in the counseling 
office with scheduling and course selections for next 

year. I will be meeting with students to discuss options 
and post-secondary plans. It’s a particularly important 
time of year for Juniors as they have a lot to do to start 
preparing for their Senior year and post-secondary plans.

JUNIORS 
It will get very busy for you from now until the 
beginning of your senior year. You will need to do 
several things to get yourselves ready for graduation. 

We will discuss these in your Junior meetings but here 
is a short checklist of things you need to begin doing:

• 	 Register for your SAT’s in April or May. Get them 
done and out of the way now or give yourself time 
to retake them in case you need improvement. 

•	 Visit colleges! This is a great opportunity to meet 
potential professors, admission counselors, and 
other students. 

•	 Start looking into scholarships. The College 
Board has several that you can start completing. 
Visit collegeboard.org or check out the google 
classroom. 

•	 Fill out your brag sheet to help create a resume. 
Some colleges/scholarships may ask for a resume or 
you’ll need it to find a job post graduation. 

SOPHOMORES

Your schedule next year is critical. Although you 
may start to meet many of the requirements for 
graduation, it’s important to continue to challenge 
yourself. Take advantage of the trips to BOCES 
to explore CTE options to see if that is the right 
direction for you.

And as always, you may contact me at any time at 
315-495-1908 or cgleason@stockbridgevalley.org. 

Mrs. Gleason
School Counselor



ALUMNI NEWS
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Graham Dalton (AKA 
Graham Phillips) recently 

debuted his first Science Fiction 
novel, “Letting the World Burn”. 
Graham is a 2011 graduate of 
SVCS. He attended SUNY 
Oswego where he earned a 
degree in Creative Writing. 

THERE ARE AUTHORS IN OUR MIDST!

Do you have SVCS alumni news to share?

Please contact: Pam Mennig 
pmennig@stockbridgevalley.org

Brittany Muttillo & Jayme Jacobs  

Brittany (Jacobs) Muttillo 
and Jayme (Pokorny) 

Jacobs recently collaborated 
their artistic skills to create 
two children’s books, “What 
If ” and “Lulu and Aunt 
Bee.” Brittany is a SVCS 
Class of 2002 alum and 
Jayme is a member of the 
SVCS Class of 2011. Future 
books are in the works! 



HEALTH NEWS

REMINDER FROM THE HEALTH OFFICE
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The Stockbridge Valley Central School district Health Services program supports your student’s academic 
success by promoting health in the school setting.  One way that we provide care for your student is by 

performing the health screenings as mandated by the State of New York. 

During this school year, the following screenings will be required or completed at school:

Vision
	Distance and near acuity for all newly entering students and students in Pre-K or Kindergarten, Grades 

1, 3, 5, 7, and 11. 

	Color perception screening for all newly entering students.

Hearing
	Hearing screening for all newly entering students and students in Pre-K or Kindergarten,  

Grades 1, 3, 5, 7, and 11.

Scoliosis 
	Scoliosis (spinal curvature) screening for all girls in grades 5 and 7, and boys in grade 9.

A letter will be sent home if there are any findings on the screening done at school that would cause concern or 
need medical follow-up.  Please call the school’s Health Office if you have any questions or concerns.

New York State law also requires a health examination for all students entering the school  
district for the first time and when entering Pre-K or K, 1st, 3rd, 5th, 7th, 9th , and 11th grade.  

If you have not yet sent in a copy of your child’s health exam please do so as soon as possible. 
If we do not receive a copy of the exam, one will be done at the school.

				    Theresa Wagner, School NurseMattie Shea, School Nurse 
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Stockbridge Valley

For more information contact:                         
Mr. Corey Graves, Superintendent @ 315-495-4400          

or Mrs. Beth S. Lamb, Business Administrator @ 315-495-4446          

“We empower students through education.”

SPECIAL BUS & MAINTENANCE SPECIAL BUS & MAINTENANCE 
TRUCK W/TRUCK W/  PLOW REFERENDUMPLOW REFERENDUM

Home of the CougarsHome of the Cougars    

202 2 Information Sheet202 2 Information Sheet
Why Should We Vote Now?

Voting now supports financial and long range planning of 
annual budgets. It also assists the District in predicting 
transportation aid over the next few years.

What is the District Proposing To Buy?

One (1): 1 - 65 passenger school bus to replace  
#106, (2011 bus with 76,384 miles).

One (1): 1 - Four-wheel drive maintenance truck with 
snow plow to replace 2007 truck w/plow with 
27,036 miles.

Dispose of: Sell, trade or scrap to highest bidder.

What Is The Cost To The District For The 
Proposed Vehicles? 
 65 Passenger Truck w/ Plow Totals
Estimated Purchase Cost .... $ 114,900.00   $   46,000.00  $ 160,900.00

Estimated Finance .............. $   0.00 $                    0.00  $ 0.00

Total Purchase  
& Finance Cost ...................  $ 114,900.00   $   46,000.00  $ 160,900.00

Est. State Aid @ 90%  ........  $ 103,410.00   $           0.00  $ 103,410.00

Estimated Cost to the 
District Residents       $ 11,490.00       $ 46,000.00        $57,490.00

Estimated Aid:  
Amortized & paid over 5 years - $ 20,682.00/year

Other Transportation/Fleet Information:
Industry Standards/Best Practices At Stockbridge

District’s Current Bus Fleet:

Large Buses - 11       Small Buses - 5       Van - 1

Voting Information:

• Eligible Voter - Eighteen (18) years of age 
 and a  resident of the District for a              
 minimum of 30 days.

202 2 School Vehicle Proposition202 2 School Vehicle Proposition

VOTEVOTE
MARCH 8, 2022MARCH 8, 2022

12:00 P.M.  -  8:00 P.M. 12:00 P.M.  -  8:00 P.M. 
School FoyerSchool Foyer

Absentee ballots available - contact  Absentee ballots available - contact  
Pam Mennig at 315-495-4400 by March 1, 2022Pam Mennig at 315-495-4400 by March 1, 2022

Public Hearing:  March 1, 2022 Public Hearing:  March 1, 2022 
6:00 P.M. - Library6:00 P.M. - Library

• 10% of a bus fleet is 
replaced on an annual basis

• The useful life of a  
65 passenger bus is  
approximately ten (10) years

• The useful life of a 7, 20, or 
30 passenger mini-bus is  
five (5) years.

• The goal is to replace  
1- 2 buses per year.

 (Contain maintenance costs with 
a consistent replacement plan)

• 27% of SVCS’s large buses  
are ten (10) years or older

• 60% of SVCS’s small bus 
fleet are five (5) years or 
older
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Andrea Smith
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315-495-1908
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